Faculty Personnel Policies Council

AGENDA

Academic Senate Conference Room

1:00 to 3:00 P.M.

September 19, 2008
1.
Approval of the agenda

2.
Announcements
3.
Old Business


3.1 Policies and Procedures for the Appointment and Review of Dept. Chairs

4.
New Business

4.1 Procedures for External Evaluations (86-07)

5.
Adjournment
Upcoming Meeting Dates
October 3

October 17 is Acad. Senate retreat

November 7

November 21

December 5

February 6

February 20

March 6

March 20
April 3

April 17

May 1

May 15

Notes re: Chair Policy for Sept 19 FPPC

Subcommittee to look at procedures: Teri Y, Holly, Carl, Laura

Subcommittee to look at lecturer voting issues: Kelly, Agathi, Holly, Michael, Karl

Subcommittee to look at chair assessment and eval: Al, Terre A, Karen, Jalal

At a meeting early in March we specified that the key constituencies for the chair policy were deans, chairs, TT faculty, lecturers, and (possibly) CFA. Early in February we mentioned the issue of associate and assistant chair selection and evaluation. I believe we basically decided to put asst/assoc chair issues on the back burner.

In one discussion we pretty much decided there were (at least) five options re: lecturer voting

-give full voting privileges to all lecturers, regardless of timebase

-voting rights proportional to timebase, e.g., 0.2 timebase lecturer gets 0.2 votes

-categorical voting rights proportional to timebase, <0.5 timebase gets 1/2 vote, >=0.5 timebase gets full vote (same as 

statutory grievance panel procedures)

-FT lecturers vote, otherwise no lecturer voting

-no lecturer voting

Chair evaluation issues we discussed last winter related specifically to assessment included:

-whether evaluations should be open-ended, Likert, or a combination

-issues of anonymity and how to assure it. [We thought the chairs should never see the original forms, and they should be collected and parsed at the dean's office.]

-the question of whether filling out a form should be required or optional

-how often an assessment form should be filled out...annually?

-communication issues: Who should look at the forms? Where should the information go after it's been collated by the dean's office?

-whether evaluations should be used formatively or summatively [we thought there should be an annual formative review, with periodic summative assessment. We discussed a three year summative-type review, with the dean reviewing three years worth of feedback, and the chair writing a narrative]

-whether their should be a uniform university form or have room for individual department variation [and we tentatively decided we preferred a uniform university form with faculty determining open-ended items to add]

-whether feedback should also be received/solicited from staff and students, and whether PT faculty should have a separate form from FT faculty (since their connection with a chair & the campus differ)

LK met with deans in March. Their consensus view was the full time lecturers, hired from a search, should get full voting rights. Other lecturers wouldn't vote. They expressed concerns about departments with many lecturers and fewer TT faculty. They favored an assessment process where lecturers have input in assessing chairs.

They expressed consensus over a four year term for chairs, with a two term limit and exceptions for special circumstances. Chairs would be evaluated in year two, with year four evaluation being the election. The suggested the dean and chair set up annual goals to be reviewed. They liked the idea of a university wide instrument rather than something local, and they want the feedback form to be signed. There could be a place for departments to add items. 

They wanted everyone to know that faculty vote for their chairs (i.e., "recommend") but the dean ultimately decides.Within the policy itself they noted the section about impasses was bad and needed to be changed. And they want the eligibility section to say that the chair be non-probationary, tenured, and experienced. They also want something in the policy about chair development and professional activities. The provost wants automatic sabbaticals for chairs periodically.

Richard Celsi visited, representing chairs(?), and raised a few points and shared some opinions related to the policy and ancillary issues that we'll want to address along the way. We had mentioned all of them in our previous discussions. 

These included making sure the people doing the evaluating are evaluating things they understand, i.e., lecturer, TT faculty, deans, and provost may have different views of chairs' duties. The larger issue is, basically, what is it specifically that's being evaluated. He raised the issue of how often the evaluation would take place, and how onerous it should be. He asked what the evaluations would be used for--formative eval, summative eval, etc. Chairs work at the discretion of the pres/provost. He also pointed out that many chairs are not 100% time and so their eval would be partly as chair and partly as faculty, perhaps.

Early last May we decided our next steps should include a closer examination of the options for evaluation forms (and discussion about what happens after the forms have been completed).

At one point Holly, Laura, Carl, and Bill thought they had the outline for a new document. I believe we discussed their thoughts and generally agreed(?)

